Please consult with the LHD and/or NJDOH prior to distribution
<Facility Letterhead>

Date

Dear Parent or Guardian,

This letter is to notify you that a case of chickenpox (also known as varicella) has been reported in a person at (facility/school name), and that your child may have been exposed. 
What is chickenpox?
Chickenpox is a very contagious infection caused by a virus. Fever and cold symptoms are often the first signs of illness followed by an itchy, blister-like rash all over the body. Complications, sometimes requiring hospitalization, can occur but they are not common in healthy children who get the disease. Even if your child has been vaccinated against chickenpox, they can still get the disease (breakthrough chickenpox). Persons with breakthrough chickenpox usually have milder symptoms and are sick for a shorter period of time than people who are not vaccinated.

Chickenpox is spread from person-to-person by direct contact with blisters or through the air. A person with chickenpox is contagious for 1-2 days before the rash starts, until all blisters have crusted or no new blisters appear within a 24-hour period. Once exposed to chickenpox, it takes 10-21 days for someone to develop symptoms.   
How can I prevent my child from becoming ill?
The New Jersey Department of Health (NJDOH) recommends parents/guardians speak to their child’s healthcare provider about their exposure. Varicella vaccine given up to 5 days after exposure may help prevent or reduce the severity of illness and can also stop the spread of illness to others who may be unable to get vaccinated. Two doses of vaccine are recommended for children 12 months of age or older who have not had chickenpox. You may consider vaccination if:
· Your child has never had chickenpox 

· Your child has never been vaccinated against chickenpox 

· Your child has had only one dose of vaccine 

Please note: If additional cases of chickenpox occur at (facility/school name), persons who have never had chickenpox or been vaccinated may be excluded for up to 21 days as part of the NJDOH outbreak control guidelines.  
What should I do if I think my child has chickenpox?

If your child develops chickenpox they should not attend school or any other activities until the rash has scabbed over (usually 5 to 7 days).  This is true even if your child was previously vaccinated.  Additionally, please notify (facility/school name) that your child has chickenpox.  

For additional information about chickenpox or the varicella vaccine, please call your healthcare provider. Should you have any questions about this situation, please feel free contact (contact person) at (phone number). 

Sincerely,

Administrator’s name
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